

NEWS ON THE WIND

Investing in Green Energy. Strengthening Local Communities.



Earlier this month, we completed deliveries of the turbine components. We are happy to say that there were no major incidents or injuries during the deliveries, due to the cooperation of our drivers, local businesses, and residents.

Some of our delivery highlights:

Through challenging winter conditions, we made a total of 340 deliveries to site from Liverpool and Trenton.

The school board and wind farm worked together to ensure **no** conflicts between the school bus schedule and delivery trucks.

A GPS tracking system was enabled on our website to allow local residents to plan their daily commutes around the deliveries. This great idea was brought to us by our Community Liaison Committee - thank you!



Currently, all 34 turbines are at various stages of assembly, 30 of those having the full rotor (three blades) installed. There are still 180 people working on the project daily and there have been approximately 373, 000 man hours clocked to date. We aim to have the project completed in May 2015.





Apply now for funding!

After two successful rounds of nonprofit grant funding in 2014, the South Canoe Wind Farm Sponsorship Committee is pleased to launch a THIRD round of funding.

The South Canoe Community Liaison Committee's Sponsorship Sub-Committee will be reviewing submissions and is currently accepting applications for grants up to \$7,500. The application form can be found on our website at:

www.southcanoewind.com/Community.aspx

Applications can be submitted to PO Box 248, New Ross, NS BOI 2MO or by email to.

maryfrances.lynch@minasenergy.com.

Grant applications must be submitted by April 30th.

Save-the-date for the South Canoe Wind Farm's GRAND-**OPENING CELEBRATION on June** 21st, 1-4pm.

The afternoon will include a tour of the wind farm, entertainment, BBO, and fun! Stay tuned for more details in upcoming newsletters.

For planning purposes, please RSVP by email to rsvp@southcanoewind.com or (902) 684-1104.



COMMUNITY LIAISON COMMITTEE

The next CLC meeting will be held on Monday May 25, from 6-8pm at the Forties Community Centre. All are welcome to attend.



CONTACT US - This newsletter, and others to follow, will keep you informed of project planning as well as what is happening on site. Please visit <u>www.southcanoewind.com</u> to view previous newsletters and feel free to contact Mary-Frances Lynch at (902) 684-IIO4 or info@southcanoewind.com to learn more about the project.

We will be mailing out a bundle of the monthly newsletters on a quarterly basis. Monthly digital copies are available electronically. Let us know if you'd like to be added to the electronic distribution list.